

January 19, 2017

Ms. Joyce Thomas, Administrative Officer Senior Lexington Fayette Urban County Government Department of General Services Office of the Commissioner 200 East Main Street Lexington, KY 40507

RE: Project 161-2015 Lexington Replacement Fire Station No. 2 Sidewalk along Eastland Drive

Dear Ms. Thomas:

As per the Division of Traffic Engineering's request to add a sidewalk along Eastland Drive at this stage of construction, BCI believes that the request warrants additional services for the design work involved with the sidewalk construction.

BCI's engineer will be required to produce design documents for contractor pricing and construction of the sidewalk. We will also be required to review the sidewalk design with Division of Traffic Engineering and Division of Engineering to verify we meet all LFUCG regulatory requirements.

BCI is requesting a fee for this work of \$500. BCI is requesting that this be amended into our current contract for Project 161-2015.

Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact our office at (859) 268-1933.

Sincerely,

<u>1/19/2016</u>

Michael E. Carroll, AIA, Vice President

MXLLUND